
City and Borough of Sitka 
100 Lincoln Street • Sitka, Alaska 99835 

November 7, 2018 

Congressman Don Young 

2314 Rayburn House Office Buildfng 
Washington, DC 20515 

Dear Congressman Young, 

Coast Guard City, USA 

471 W. 36th Avenue, Suite 201 
Anchorage, AK 99503 

This letter is to introduce myself as the new Mayor of the City and Borough of Sitka. I am thrilled to have 
been voted into office by the citizens and look forward to furthering their interests and concerns. 

I appreciate your hard work for the State of Alaska, especially Sitka. Payment In Lieu of Taxes (PILT) and 
Secure Rural Schools (SRS) funding are critical for Sitka as the majority of Baranof and Chicagoff Islands 
are part of the Tongass National Forest. 

Hurdles we face in the future include securing funding for our long list of failing infrastructure and 
capital projects. Top of the list is a developing a secondary water source to remain in compliance with 
federal guidelines for water quality and protecting the Blue Lake FERC licensing which requires 
inspections of the penstock every five years. Both of these result in closure of our community's water 
source and push us to develop an additional source to ensure schools, hospitals, restaurants, etc. have 
potable water at all times. We request your assistance in securing federal funding for the construction of 
the Critical Secondary Water Source Infrastructure. 

In addition, we have $120,000,000 in bond debt from the Blue Lake Dam Hydroelectric Expansion 
Project, which received no federal assistance. The community now struggles to fund necessary electrical 
capital improvements to utilize the additional electrical capacity, as well as facing significant federal 
costs related to Green Lake Hydroelectric overhaul and FERC inspections. Please provide any 
information or updates on possible funding sources. 

Sitka continues to be proud of its ongoing Coast Guard City status and is very supportive of the 
personnel and families stationed locally. We look forward to assisting the Coast Guard with increasing 
their presence in Southeast Alaska and are encouraged by the proposed Fast Response Cutter and the 
personnel to be stationed in Sitka. 

During my term as Mayor, I look forward to working with you and your staff on a number of different 
issues essential to Sitkans. Please let me know if I can answer any questions or provide additional 
information. 

Thank you/J· 

_/j orv;J-- . (__ 
Gary L. Paxton 
Mayor 

Providing for today ... preparing for tomorrow 



City and Borough of Sitka 

November 7, 2018 

Senator Lisa Murkowski 

522 Hart Senate Office Building 
Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Senator Murkowski, 

100 Lincoln Street• Sitka, Alaska 99835 

Coast Guard City, USA 

800 Glacier Ave Suite 101 
Juneau, AK 99801 

This letter is to introduce myself as the new Mayor of the City and Borough of Sitka. I am thrilled to have 
been voted into office by the citizens and look forward to furthering their interests and concerns. 

I appreciate your hard work for the State of Alaska, especially Sitka. Payment In Lieu ofTaxes (PILT) and 
Secure Rural Schools (SRS) funding are critical for Sitka as the majority of Baranof and Chicagoff Islands 
are part of the Tongass National Forest. 

Hurdles we face in the future include securing funding for our long list of failing infrastructure and 
capital projects. Top of the list is a developing a secondary water source to remain in compliance with 
federal guidelines for water quality and protecting the Blue Lake FERC licensing which requires 
inspections of the penstock every five years. Both of these result in closure of our community's water 
source and push us to develop an additional source to ensure schools, hospitals, restaurants, etc. have 
potable water at all times. We request your assistance in securing federal funding for the construction of 
the Critical Secondary Water Source Infrastructure. 

In addition, we have $120,000,000 in bond debt from the Blue Lake Dam Hydroelectric Expansion 
Project, which received no federal assistance. The community now struggles to fund necessary electrical 
capital improvements to utilize the additional electrical capacity, as well as facing significant federal 
costs related to Green Lake Hydroelectric overhaul and FERC inspections. Please provide any 
information or updates on possible funding sources. 

Sitka continues to be proud of its ongoing Coast Guard City status and is very supportive of the 
personnel and families stationed locally. We look forward to assisting the Coast Guard with increasing 
their presence in Southeast Alaska and are encouraged by the proposed Fast Response Cutter and the 
personnel to be stationed in Sitka. 

During my term as Mayor, I look forward to working with you and your staff on a number of different 
issues essential to Sitkans. Please let me know if I can answer any questions or provide additional 
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Gary Paxton 

~l)ov(.D ~(}>- Ge{) ~vE(.r Mayor 

Providing for today ... preparing for tomorrow -----



City and Borough of Sitka 

November 7, 2018 

Senator Dan Sullivan 

702 Hart Senate Office Building 
Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Senator Sullivan, 

100 Lincoln Street • Sitka, Alaska 99835 

Coast Guard City, USA 

800 Glacier Ave Suite 101 
Juneau, AK 99801 

This letter is to introduce myself as the new Mayor of the City and Borough of Sitka. I am thrilled to have 
been voted into office by the citizens and look forward to furthering their interests and concerns. 

I appreciate your hard work for the State of Alaska, especially Sitka. Payment In Lieu ofTaxes (PILT) and 
Secure Rural Schools (SRS) funding are critical for Sitka as the majority of Baranof and Chicagoff Islands 
are part of the Tongass National Forest. 

Hurdles we face in the future include securing funding for our long list of failing infrastructure and 
capital projects. Top of the list is a developing a secondary water source to remain in compliance with 
federal guidelines for water quality and protecting the Blue Lake FERC licensing which requires 
inspections of the penstock every five years. Both of these result in closure of our community's water 
source and push us to develop an additional source to ensure schools, hospitals, restaurants, etc. have 
potable water at all times. We request your assistance in securing federal funding for the construction of 
the Critical Secondary Water Source Infrastructure. 

In addition, we have $120,000,000 in bond debt from the Blue Lake Dam Hydroelectric Expansion 
Project, which received no federal assistance. The community now struggles to fund necessary electrical 
capital improvements to utilize the additional electrical capacity, as well as facing significant federal 
costs related to Green Lake Hydroelectric overhaul and FERC inspections. Please provide any 
information or updates on possible funding sources. 

Sitka continues to be proud of its ongoing Coast Guard City status and is very supportive of the 
personnel and families stationed locally. We look forward to assisting the Coast Guard with increasing 
their presence in Southeast Alaska and are encouraged by the proposed Fast Response Cutter and the 
personnel to be stationed in Sitka. 

During my term as Mayor, I look forward to working with you and your staff on a number of different 
issues essential to Sitkans. Please let me know if I can answer any questions or provide additional 
information. 

Providing for today ... preparing for tomorrow 




